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	U.S. Senate Invokes Cloture On Surface Transportation Bill – Final Vote May Occur Next Week

Moments ago, the full U.S. Senate voted 85 to 11 to invoke cloture and proceed with consideration of a two year surface transportation bill. A final vote on the measure may occur as early as next week. The Senate bill has been championed by the Chairman of the Senate’s Environment and Public Works Committee, Barbara Boxer (D-CA) and has been notable for the broad bi-partisan support it has garnered. For example, when the highway title of the bill was considered by the Environment and Public Works Committee last year it was unanimously adopted by a committee whose membership includes Senators with strong liberal and conservative credentials. The same was true when the transit title of the bill was considered and adopted by the Senate Banking Committee last week. The bill considered today includes an innovative financing section, entitled America Fast Forward, which is an acknowledgement of our agency’s work to increase the financial tools the federal government offers to transportation agencies around the nation seeking to accelerate the construction of their highway and transit projects. Unlike the Senate, the House surface transportation bill has been marked by sharp partisan disagreements as the legislation has been considered by the House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee and the House Committee on Ways and Means. Our agency has authored a letter strongly opposing efforts in the House surface transportation bill to end the use of gas tax revenues for public transportation. Please click here to view a copy of our letter to the House Committee on Ways and Means on this important subject.

Commuter Tax Benefit Restored in Senate Version of Surface Transportation Bill

Yesterday, the Senate Finance Committee adopted an amendment, during its consideration of a two year surface transportation bill that would retroactively bring pre-tax transit benefits in line with similar parking benefits. Our agency has listed the commuter tax benefit as an important item in our Board-approved legislative program. On February 3, 2012, our agency joined a broad and diverse coalition, including the U.S. Chamber of Commerce, in forwarding correspondence that urged Congress to restore the commuter tax benefit. Please click here to view a copy of our correspondence on this matter.

http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/120209_Industry_Letter_Transit_Benefit.pdf
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